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October 30, 2015
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:
This letter transmits a proposed ordinance amending King County Code title 18.25 related to requirements for the Strategic Climate Action Plan (SCAP) in response to a proviso in the 2015/2016 Biennial Budget Ordinance 17941, Section 104, Proviso P1. This proviso restricts expenditure of $200,000 by Department of Natural Resources Administration until a proposed ordinance amending K.C.C. title 18.25 is adopted by the King County Council. The proviso response and proposed ordinance are due to the Council by October 30, 2015.
The proviso requires that “the ordinance shall include, but not be limited to: amendments to the requirements of K.C.C. chapter 18.25; legislative findings on how the King County Auditor's recommendations have been incorporated into the 2015 action plan; and establishment of objective, measurable and accountable strategies to achieve the County's greenhouse gas reduction and other action plan priorities.”
K.C.C. title 18.25 outlines requirements for content of and updates to the SCAP. Consistent with the proviso, that proposed ordinance includes findings outlining the Auditor’s recommendations from the 2014 SCAP performance audit as well as the Auditor’s conclusions from a follow-up review. The proposed changes to K.C.C. title 18.25 reflect recommendations from the Auditor to establish explicit quantifiable connections between the overarching climate goals and specific strategies and actions and to strengthen public engagement in the development of SCAP updates. The proposed changes also reflect:

· the organization of the 2015 SCAP with two sections: reducing greenhouse gas emissions and preparing for climate impacts;
· the five goal areas for reducing greenhouse gas emissions and the organizing framework of goals, strategies, measures, targets, and priority actions for each of five goal areas;
· the grouping of priority actions into County services and County operations;
· additional emphasis on community engagement, equity and social justice, and partnerships with the private sector, and
· the Auditor’s recommendation for assessment of cost effectiveness.
Additional changes are proposed to the reporting requirements specified under K.C.C. title 18.50, consistent with the organization of the 2015 SCAP update, including the incorporation of energy plan commitments and development of a green building goal area.
The 2015 update to the SCAP advances King County Strategic Plan goals for public safety, economic growth, and environmental sustainability by reducing greenhouse gas emissions and preparing for climate change impacts. Consistent with Equity and Social Justice goals, the proposed amendments to K.C.C. title 18.25 highlight the need to strengthen community engagement, consider Equity and Social Justice impacts, and to be consistent with the County’s Fair and Just Ordinance.
I look forward to working with the Council to implement the 2015 update to the SCAP. Thank you for your support of this vital work. Together we will ensure that King County remains a safe and vibrant region and continues to lead the nation in confronting climate change.
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Megan Smith, Environmental Policy Advisor in my office, at 206-263-9605.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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